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Chairman’s Remarks – Coun.Mrs.Shirley Northwood





Dear Parishioners,





This has been my first year as Chairman of the Parish Council, a position I have been very proud to hold.





Over the last year we have taken over the ownership and running of the toilets in Clampitt Road (which Teignbridge had planned to close) and installed fencing around the play area at Tremlett Close.  We are striving to get other works completed, (it is something you learn as a Councillor, that some works take longer than had hoped to achieve). I am sure new works will come to light in the coming year, as we, as a Parish Council strive to do the best we can for this, our village.





The Parish Council has now started working towards developing a Neighbourhood Plan for Ipplepen, which will give the community a substantial say in how our own very special village will develop over the next 20 years, and hope that many of you will also “come aboard” and help us to formulate our plan.





Last month we not only had a general election, but also local Council elections too.  As far as Ipplepen is concerned both Cllr. Rob Vallance and Cllr.Chris Popham did not stand as Councillors again.  I know I speak for everyone when I extend massive thanks to them both for all the years they have given, and for all they have achieved for this parish.  Again, thanks to you both. We welcome a new Councillor, Mrs.Mandy Hutchings. This leaves us with one Casual Vacancy, so if you would like to become a Parish Councillor, please contact the Parish Clerk.





I must also mention, our Parish Clerk, Fay Olding.  Last September we commemorated her 25 years working in this capacity with a surprise gift of flowers, a silver engraved bookmark and a presentation booklet.    Again, I say to you Fay, Thank you.  Although those two words do not seem much, I know how heartfelt they are meant by everyone and how your help and advice is invaluable to us all.





Finally, I would now like to take this opportunity to thank all my fellow Councillors for all the work that they have done this year, in the various groups and for working tirelessly for the benefit of the village.  My own grateful thanks go to them all also for the support that they have given to me in my year as Chair.   














Financial Report – Responsible Financial Officer





The balance at the end of the Financial Year 2014/2015 stands at £21,535 in the working account and £63,888 in the reserve account making a total of £85,423. Funds have now accumulated in our reserve account to enable us to cover major projects which will be undertaken during this new Financial Year i.e. a new toilet block & extension to the Car Park at Ipplepen Recreation Ground.





Summary of Financial Statement year end 31 March, 2015


	


	Income & Expenditure			        £


	Annual Precept				  47,925


	Other Receipts				  38,237


	Total Income					  86,162				Expenditure					  55,476		


	Surplus for the Year			           £30,686 			


	


	Balance Sheet as at 31st March,2015


	Fixed & Long Term Assets			£296,306





	Current Assets


	Bank & Cash Balances			£  85,423


	Other Assets					      3,225


	Total Current Assets			£  88,648





	Current & Long Term Liabilities


	Moor Road Loan	£ 14,135


	Other Liabilities	£      860


	P3 Fund		        246  		    15,241





	General Fund				£  73,407
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WHO TO CONTACT





Parish Clerk:				Mrs.Fay Olding


Tel:                      			01803-813250


Email:	 � HYPERLINK "mailto:ipplepencouncil@btopenworld.com" ��ipplepencouncil@btopenworld.com�


	� HYPERLINK "http://www.ipplepenparishcouncil.gov.uk" ��www.ipplepenparishcouncil.gov.uk�





Parish Council Chairman:    	Coun.Mrs.Shirley Northwood


Tel:					01803-813980


Vice-Chairman/Amenities Chair	Coun.Roger Carnell                              


Tel:					01803-812404


Plans Chairman:			Coun.Clive Tompkins


Tel:					01803-813695


Finance/Highways Chairman:	Coun.Smith


Tel:					01803-812653


	


Other Councillors:


Finance & Plans			Coun.Mrs.Barbara Calland


Tel:					01803-812196


Highways & Finance		Coun.Mrs.Janet Wilson


Tel:					01803-812883


Amenities & Plans			Coun.Roger Farrow


Tel:					01803-812649


Highways 				Coun.Mrs.Mandy Hutchings


Tel:					01803-812416


Amenities				Coun.Mrs.Barbara Cleasby


Tel:					01803 813651


One Vacancy





District & County Cllr.		Coun.Alistair Dewhirst


Tel:					01803-812958
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